As a result of our various fund raisers we have been able to sponsor 4-H, donated to Heart Foundation, Brucelea Haven, Quilts for Participation Lodge, Cargill skating rink, purchased a brick for the Cargill District Minor Sports building and other community projects.

Over the years we have prepared shut-in boxes at Christmas but as of the early '80's we decided to give the fruit boxes at Valentines.

In the 60's the members exchanged gifts in January to celebrate the WI Birthday and later years we exchanged gifts at Christmas and since 1976 we have the Christmas meeting in the form of a Pot Luck Dinner.

The following ladies have served as President: Mrs. Wilmer Alexander, Mrs. Hugh Campbell, Mrs. Wilson Parker, Mrs. Allan Abell, Mrs. Gerald Chesney, Mrs. Dick Fitzsimmons, Mrs. Stanley Evans and our present President Mrs. Wesley Abell.

These ladies have served as Secretary: Mrs. Hugh Campbell, Mrs. Robert Atkinson, Mrs. Tom Young, Mrs. Allan Abell, Mrs. Clifford Majury, Mrs. Derwyn Taylor, Mrs.Dick Fitzsimmons, Mrs. Stanley Evans, Mrs. Wesley Abell and at present Mrs. Peter Chesney.

Over the years we have had many Guest speakers and have travelled to several countries through watching slides and films of Guest speaker trips.

Our group of fourteen members enjoys the fellowship and looks forward to future projects for the Home and Country.